
 

 

 

 

   

  

 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
   
 

 

  

 
Dear Parents/Carers, Governors and Friends, 
 

We start this final half term of the year with another collection of great work and variety of activities that have been undertaken in 

the space of just one week, including: 

 Each year group has been inspired by an artist or indigenous art and  each shares a wonderful page of their learning. 

 Some Year 6 pupils were inspired to undertake fundraising for the Children’s ward at Chase Farm Hospital. 

 Year 2 continue to enjoy their first aid training. 

 As always, we celebrate and promote reading across the school and spotted many that were engrossed in their books. 

 Year 5 and 6 pupils share their learning with Dutch peers via teams. 

 And, check out important information for parents/carers such as holiday dates for next year. 
 

NEW after school club from September 

Having had many parents/Carers approach me over the past year, I was surprised to hear that there was a low response to the 

previous survey for our new after school club. The survey offers an opportunity for you to help shape the offer that Walker Children’s 

club can provide at Prince of Wales. Your answers will inform what provision and cost will be offered. I urge you to complete this. 

https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/96ZFPFG 
 

Do we still have to wear masks or face coverings? 

Yes, that is still a requirement and also still without exception at our school. Why? Because the Delta variant is spreading rapidly and 

is putting lifting restrictions on 21st June at risk. In the meantime, we are still hopeful that we can go ahead with our Cultural Day and 

Sportsday/Picnic. 
 

Whether you look forward to the start of Euro 2020 or enjoying the warm weather, I wish you a lovely weekend. 
 

Mr Jan M Bless – Headteacher 
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Newsletter  
11th June 2021 

 

Attendance this week 
                    

Ash 94.67%             1H 97.50%          2A 96.92%         3F 95.77%             4F 95.96%          5G 96.07%            6B 97.14% 
 Birch 91.22%          1K 93.66%           2L 94.78%          3G 98.57%            4H 96.36%         5K 96.43%    6T 96.54% 
 Oak 96.92%            1T 96.43%           2T 99.22%          3W 99.15%          4R 99.54%         5T 100.00%           6Th 93.70% 

 

Well done to Oak, 2T and 5T for best attendance this week. 

Overall attendance since September 2020: 94.21% not including FS2 
 

 

This week we focused on the School Rule:  
The following pupils modelled this well: 

Priceless 1H, Joyce 1K, Dylan 1T, Junior 2A, Valentina 2L, Eli 2T,    

Wahab 3F,    Nassim 3G, Paula 3W, Iqra 4F, Tia-Laren 4H, Essa 4R, 

Saniyah 5G, Dorsa 5K, Keianna 5T,  Faheem 6B, Omer 6T, Vivienne 6TH 

 

 

https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/96ZFPFG


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

  

   

 

 

 

 

 

linked to our learning that we have read this week: 

Sharing their original story in 2T 
Finding a quiet spot with 

their friend. In the shade after school 

Mr Ferns made the most of the 

good weather to read 4H a story 

in the sunshine.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

                     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DATE EVENT 

 07.06 – 25.06 Optional Year 4 Times Tables check                    

Thu-Fri 10 & 11.06 Fluoride varnish program  

Mon 21.06 What will ‘end of lockdown restrictions’ mean for PoW? 

  Year 6 sea side visit Walton on the Naze  

Fri 25.06 Year 6 fundraising - non uniform and cake sale  

  Bubble book swaps 

Wed 30.06 Cultural Day 3:30-5:30pm  

Thu-Fri 01 & 02.07 Year Y6 secondary transitions 

Fri 02.07 Inset Day – school closed for pupils 

Thu 08.07 Sports Day & Picnic - tbc 

  Climate Action Day 

Fri 09.07 Year 6 Disco 

Tue 13.07 Transition morning 

Fri 16.07 Reports to parents 

Mon 19.07 Parents eve 

Tue 20.07 Transition morning 

Fri 23.07 Years 6 leavers 

  Half day 

Mrs Cousins supporting Year 5 pupils 

with printing their Iznik tiles.  

They apply the specially selected printing 

colours (in keeping with traditional Iznik 

designs) and then carefully align or 

position the print to fit on their pattern. 

Alignment is important but Mrs Cousins 

points out: “As this is handmade, 

imperfections are expected and they add 

a unique charm to the end result.” 

Mr Jan M Bless 

This art project is inspired by our Erasmus link with The 

Netherlands and our Turkish community. How?  Delfts Blue 

pottery is based on the Chinese ceramics and incorporated 

tulips that originated in Turkey. Iznik pottery is similarly 

influenced and uses specific colours and patterns. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 2 where so engaged and full of enthusiasm in their first ‘first 

aid’ lesson, and are looking forward to learning new skill in the 

following weeks. 

 

I had a lovely time in each of the classes – what a lovely year group. 

 

Mrs Dunlea 

 

What is happening here? Are they about to order the 

numbers from smallest to largest? No, this was not a maths 

lesson but all relate to first aid and emergencies. 

These are of course the numbers to dial for different 

emergencies. Does your child which to dial for a real 

emergency?  

Which of the numbers do you think do the children know 

due to watching American tv or film? Thankfully it works 

here too because so many people dial it instead of 999. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On Wednesday 9th June, Year 6 took part in a 

fundraising afternoon to raise money for the 

children’s ward at Chase Farm Hospital. The 

children took part in different sporting 

activities including football, netball, rounders 

and dodgeball. We raised a total of £170! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 1 have been leaning about Ethen Adnan. She is an abstract artist and 

paints with block colours. We attempted abstract block painting by looking 

at the landscapes that may have inspired her. Here is some our work!  



 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our latest word millionaires. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We looked at a selection of 

Aboriginal dot paintings and 

created our own. Ms Redmore 

showed us a hand-painted 

didgeridoo (an Aboriginal 

musical instrument) and we 

looked at the dot patterns on a 

boomerang. We shared some 

of our amazing artwork with 

our friends in assembly. 



 

 

 

 

Prince of Wales Primary School 

invites you to 

 

 

Every year at Prince of Wales Primary School, we celebrate our rich and diverse community through our 

popular Cultural Day.  This vibrant event is a chance for families to come together and enjoy a culinary 

extravaganza, with foods and activities from all around the world. 

 

Wednesday 30th June 2021 

3-5 pm 

 

Here are some ideas of possible stalls that you might want to run. Any other ideas are welcome. 

 

 Food from around the world 

 Cultural art activities 

 Hair braiding 

 Candyfloss/popcorn stall 

 Face paint 

 Cultural games 

 Friendship bracelets 

 

Performance ideas: 

 Singing 

 Cultural dances 

 

If you are interested in being a part of this exciting event please click on the link below and 

complete the form by Friday 11th June. 

https://forms.office.com/r/yeYeNzyHUH 

 

 

https://forms.office.com/r/yeYeNzyHUH
https://extemporeapp.com/wp-content/uploads/2017/02/international-1751293_960_720.png
http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwizo_mn7LnZAhVMwBQKHTnyC0kQjRx6BAgAEAY&url=http://www.mwaofpittsburgh.org/muslim-kidz-club.html&psig=AOvVaw20WmkT7hYHwfouvBabsFhx&ust=1519400015823060


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Prince of Wales Primary and our Erasmus partner school in The 

Netherlands, De Driemaster, have in common that we both have lots 

of waterways in our school communities. We therefore looked at 

where the opportunities are in our respective curricula to learn about 

water. On Friday 11th June four of our Year 5 and 6 pupils presented a 

summary of this to their Dutch peers in a Teams meeting – water 

features in every year group.  

Miss Clarke explained the context of our school and Mr Bless 

translated. 

De Driemaster pupils found the fact that any water we 

drink today is the same that has been drunk by dinosaurs 

100 million years ago fascinating too. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Academic year 2021 - 2022 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Bank holidays 

Bank holiday dates - 27 and 28 December 2021, 3 January, 15 and 18 April, 2 and 30 May, 29 August 2022.                

There is an extra Bank Holiday to celebrate the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee – the date for our school this is to be 

confirmed. As a result, next year will have 194 school days for our pupils. 

Inset Days 

Inset days are to be confirmed. The first one will be on Wednesday 1st September.  

 

       A little space to squeeze in some more reading enjoyment 

 

 

 

 

Term Dates Half term Break 

Autumn term Wednesday 1 

September to Friday 17 

December 2021 

Monday 25 to 

Friday  29 October 

2021 

Christmas break 

Monday 20 December 

2021 to Tuesday 4 January 

2022 

Spring term Tuesday 4 January to 

Friday 1 April 2022 

Monday 14 to 

Friday  18 February 

2022 

Easter break 

Monday 4 April to      

Tuesday 19 April 2022 

Summer term Tuesday 19 April to    

Friday 22 July 2022 

Monday 30 May to 

Friday 3 June 2022 

May bank holiday 

Monday 2 May 2022 

Summer break 

Monday 25 July 2022 

Cosy reading time 

in 3G and 6TH 


